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PAUL KUEHNLENZ, P.E. 
RESIDENT ENGINEER  

630-327-1815 

pkuehnlenz@bollingerlach.com 

Jeff Loster 

Village Engineer  

708-714-3551 

jloster@vrf.us 

John Anderson 

Public Works Director 

708-714-3550 

janderson@vrf.us 

F O R  M O R E  I N F O R M AT I O N , V I S I T :  

WWW .VRF .US/D IVISIONSTREET  

V I L L A G E  O F  
R I V E R  F O R E S T  

DIVISION STREET 

R E S U R FAC I N G 
 

THATCHER AVENUE TO HARLEM AVENUE 

http://www.vrf.us/residents/capital-projects/division-street-resurfacing
mailto:jloster@vrf.us
mailto:janderson@vrf.us
http://www.vrf.us/residents/capital-projects/division-street-resurfacing


PROJECT DETAILS 

The Division Street improvement project is 1 mile of roadway 

resurfacing from Thatcher Avenue to Harlem Avenue; also 

included in the project are improvements and upgrades to 

sidewalk crossings and handicap ramps at the intersections.  

 

The purpose of this project is to improve the safety and traffic 

operations for the motorists, pedestrians and bicyclists that use 

Division Street - as well as to ensure deteriorating pavement and 

sidewalks meet current standards and requirements.  

 

Construction is scheduled to begin in the summer and be 

completed by fall.  Division Street will be accessible throughout 

the course of the project; two lanes of traffic (one in each 

direction) will be maintained as well as access to driveways.  

Because of the construction activities, on-street parking may be 

limited during construction.  

  

The Village recognizes the importance of this project and 

understands the impact on residents, schools and commuters.  To 

help provide information to members of the community and a 

resource for any concerns that arise, the Village has dedicated a 

website to this project (www.vrf.us/DivisionStreet).  The website 

will be updated regularly regarding project progress, phasing, 

parking, etc.  For general project updates and the latest news, we 

encourage everyone to follow the website.  Please see the back of 

this brochure for all contact information regarding the Division 

Street project.  

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

When will the work begin? 

Work is scheduled to begin early summer of 2016. 

 

When will the work be completed? 

Work is scheduled to be completed by the fall of 2016. 

 

Will I have access to my driveway? 

Yes, access to driveways will be maintained throughout the project.  

 

What are the work hours for this project? 

Work hours are planned from 7am to 6pm Monday-Friday and 8am to 

5pm Saturday; no work on Sundays. 

 

Will roads be closed during construction? 

Two lanes (one in each direction) will be maintained during the entire 

project; however, on-street parking may be impacted temporarily.  

 

What do I do if I want more information or have a question/concern? 

We encourage you to first check the website (www.vrf.us/

DivisionStreet); if needed, you can also contact Paul Kuehnlenz, the 

Village Liaison and Resident Engineer overseeing the Division Street 

construction operations.  All contact information is located on the back of 

this brochure.  
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